Mt. McKinley

School Site Council Meeting
2023-2024 School Year
Date: 3/13/24

Note Catcher

1.0 Welcome and Introductions
(ATTENDANCE)

Rachel Lecy (Facilitator)

Brian Murtagh (Principal)

D.C. (Student)

W.W. (Student)

Brittni Tiscareno (Classified/Other Staff)
Eva Delucia-Zeltzer (Teacher)

Christina Morabe (Teacher)

Trustee Sara Butler (Community Member)

2.0 Agenda Review

Ms. Lecy reviewed the agenda. The agenda was approved unanimously.

3.0 Vote: Approve Previous Minutes

Ms. Lecy reviewed the previous minutes. The minutes were approved
unanimously.

4.0 2024 School Year Update

-Mr. Murtagh gave several school updates.

-The CTC class is underway

-The reading intervention program is adding another screener to look at
different reading skills

-The staff are discussing the possibility of switching to a model of teachers
doing a subject-matter rotation compared to the current model of one teacher
teaching all subjects. The students gave feedback that this model could be
beneficial for a lot of reasons as well as more closely resemble a traditional
high school experience

-The school recently switched to online attendance, which can open up other
opportunities within the attendance system

-More student celebrations are underway, which included a recent in-person
high school graduation

-There was a recent poetry competition. The SSC student members shared that
activities and projects such as the poetry competition is something the
students enjoy.

-The students gave input that the student of the week recognition is
appreciated. They enjoy snacks as incentives. WW proposed an additional
incentive of possible outside time doing sports. They discussed music as
another possible incentive.

5.0 Update on SPSA and Safety Plan
Implementation

-The Safety Plan was approved at the last school board meeting. Since then, the
visitor policy has been updated. There will be some incident documentation
protocol changes too.

-Trustee Butler made a comment that the Safety Plans on the school websites
are not the most current ones.

-For the SPSA updates, there is one vacant instructional assistant position.
There is also a focus on ELD programming and professional development, staff
training, conferences, SEL and trauma informed care training, and upcoming
parent engagement meetings.

-Trustee Butler asked if the goals on the site SPSA are the same as the county
LCAP goals. Ms. Lecy explained that the goals are the same or very similar so




that all the schools are working in alignment to achieve the LCAP goals. The
differentiation between the SPSAs are primarily in the action items, which
describes what each individual school site is doing in their unique setting to
reach the goals.

6.0 LCAP Feedback

-Ms. Lecy gave an overview of the purpose of the LCAP

-Mr. Murtagh reviewed the current LCAP goals

--WW asked about the parent engagement meetings. Mr. Murtagh shared the
meetings are online and over a period of approximately 8 weeks.

-Trustee Butler asked if the goals are for the current LCAP or if they are the
draft ones for the upcoming new LCAP. Mr. Murtagh clarified the goals are for
the current LCAP. M. Lecy clarified that input will help inform the next LCAP..
Trustee Butler inquired about opportunities to give input on the new LCAP
goals.

-WW inquired about foster youth. Mr. Murtagh shared that a lot of the foster
youth supports are held in partnership with the county office of education’s
youth services department.

-WW gave input that he thinks one of the most helpful things for students are
supportive teachers who can create a good learning environment in the unique
context of juvenile hall

-DC gave input that it is very helpful for students to have the opportunity to do
unique projects

-Ms. Delucia-Zeltzer shared an idea that creating more engaging sports related
curricular lessons in PE could be a new avenue to explore

-The SSC discussed barriers such as working within the facility requirements,
quick transitions into and out of Mt. McKinley, and the need for some students
to have personal items when they leave Mt. McKinley.

-Trustee Butler gave input that the new LCAP will be in place for three years
once approved by the board, and it is a good opportunity for staff to give input
around curriculum and other staff needs.

7.0 Parent/Family Engagement Policy
and School-Parent Compact

-The SSC approved a motion to extend the meeting by 10 minutes to complete
the agenda items.

-Ms. Lecy explained that the SSC is giving input into the 2024-2025 versions of
the documents. This is a timeline change from SSC meetings in prior years. The
plan is to approve these documents in late spring so they are ready at the
beginning of next school year.

-The SSC discussed the most recent changes including more inclusive language
for families. The SSC can give further input to Mr. Murtagh between now and
the next meeting.

8.0 Review of Next SSC Meeting

-Ms. Lecy discussed that at the next SSC meeting, the SSC will vote on the
parent/family engagement policies and school-parent compact for 2024-2025.
There may be one additional SSC meeting added to the school year for other
documents if needed.

9.0 Adjournment

The SSC voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting.




